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June 12, 191+5.

Mr. l^erbert^Jf. Nelson,
Executive Vice President,
NationalNAssociation of

Real Esthete Boards,
1737 K Street Northwest,
Washington, D/

Dear Mr. Nelson;

This is to acfesK>wledge your letters orJune 8 with re-
gard to the meeting of yoiffc policy committeo/xo be held at the
Mayflower Hotel on June 21. >£,et me say tlrf&t while I appreciate
your invitation to be present,Nlt will/not be possible for me to
do so, but in accordance with yo$c pequest, I would suggest that
Mr. Bonnar Brown and Mr. Ramsay W#fe of our staff, both of whom
are familiar with the problemsy£n whr^i you are especially
interested, would be available and courS.be present on an in-
formal basis for the purposes of your

As I was in «r meeting when you telephoned last week
and my secretary understood that you wished to tfeblk about Regu-
lation W, she referred you to Vice Chairman SansouiSi office in-
asmuch as this particular regulation has been under flC^s immediate
jurisdiction fpom its inception. From your letter, however, it
appears thatyyou wish to have an appointment with me to d\scuss
the reports/of proposals to curtail credit in real estate wMch
are undej^consideration by those responsible for the Government's
economic stabilization program. I should be glad to see you ea
discuss the situation with you if you so desire and will communi^

with my office to arrange a mutually convenient time.

Sincerely yours,

[. S. Eccles,
Chairman.

Wf .f^ i

Digitized for FRASER 
http://fraser.stlouisfed.org/ 
Federal Reserve Bank of St. Louis




